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Application 2019/0004/P

For the attention of Jaspreet Chana 1544

| write in relation to the application for planning redevelopment of the old school building 22 Tower St WC2H 9NS.

My family and | live at Fielding Court which has its living areas directly back onto and overlook the courtyard of Tower
St and the site.

We directly overlook the current conservatory at the rear. We are most concerned that the change of use does not
increase the impact on our building.

There are two ways it may do that. The first is noise. It is very important that the activities proposed for the back
extension be contained within the proposed new structure. The area is surrounded on all sides and all sides and any
noise making activity will be amplified and echo. Consequently we request that the use of the area be strictly
controlled and not used at all from 8pm to 8am to respect the impact on residents. It is also important that cyclists
dismount before Tower Court and smoking not be permitted.

Also, the proposed change will mean that there are even more windows now directly looking at our living areas and
balcony. We are concerned about the greatly increased overlooking and ask for some treatment of the back windows
to recognise that they are directly looking over private and residential areas.

We are grateful for the chance to provide comments and kindly request acknowledgement.

Craig Arnott

Flat 14 Fielding Court
28 Earlham St

WC2H 9LN
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